
 

 

 

Press Communiqué 
 

Metro Express Project (Phase 3) 
 

Single lane closure along Julius Nyerere Road, B1 at Ebène 

 
The public is hereby informed that major construction works in the context of the Metro 
Express Project would be carried along Julius Nyerere Road, B1 at Ebène (Near Nexteracom). 
 
Accordingly, the following traffic scheme would be in place as from Tuesday 01 November 
2022 for a period of 3 months. 
 
In direction of Rose Hill: - 
 

 one lane along Julius Nyerere Road (B1) would be closed to traffic and only one lane 

would be operational. 

 

In direction of Réduit: - 
 

 one lane along Julius Nyerere Road (B1) would be closed to traffic. 

 a temporary access road would be provided from Julius Nyerere Road (B1) to Rue de 

L’Institut for traffic to use Rue de L’Institut to go towards the RDA Roundabout and 

thereafter to Ebène and Réduit.  Temporary traffic lights would be provided at the 

junction of the new access road and Rue de L’Institut. 

 the existing bus stop on Julius Nyerere Road (B1) would be relocated some 85metres 

further (near the Shell Filling Station) in direction of RDA Roundabout. 

 
The necessary traffic signs would be set up to inform and guide road users.  
 
Drivers are strongly advised to exercise caution when approaching the work area and to drive 
within the prevailing speed limit. 

The Ministry regrets any inconvenience caused and relies on the usual cooperation of the 
public.     
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